
 
 
From: Heather Parnock <hparnock@compton.edu>  
Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2023 6:08 PM 
Subject: February 15, 2023 Campus Advisory - Gas Leak Reported 
Importance: High 
 
Sent on behalf of the Vice President of Administrative Services and the Chief Facilities Officer. 

 

 
CAMPUS ADVISORY 

Wednesday, February 15, 2023 
 

Gas Leak Reported – 
Heating and Hot Water Affected on South End of Campus 

 
On Wednesday, February 15, 2023, at approximately 12:00 p.m., a gas leak was reported on the 
exterior northeast side of the Y-Building, south of the Tartar Statue. No evacuations were necessary. 
 
For safety, the Gas Company turned off the valve that provides gas for boilers and water, which affects 
the domestic hot water and comfort heating for the Library-Student Success Center, Math/Science 
Building, Vocational Technology Building, and buildings U, V, W and Y. 
 
Classes have not been canceled in those buildings. Individual instructors teaching in those buildings 
may determine whether the temperature is unbearable and if students should be sent home. 
 
The plumbing vendor will be onsite tomorrow, February 16, 2023, to locate and repair the gas leak. 
More updates to follow. 
 
Please immediately contact the Compton College Campus Police, 310-900-1600, ext. 2790, if you 
see smell gas on campus. You may also dial 911 in case of an emergency. 
 

 

Sign up to receive Nixle emergency alerts from the Compton College 
Police Department; simply text 888777 and type CCPD1. 

 
If you see something, say something.  

BE AWARE. BE SAFE. 
 


